
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

 

Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
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Phone: 020 7974 4444 
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www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

Kelly Rider  
The Planning Lab,  
South Wing, Somerset House, 
Strand 
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DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Full Planning Permission Granted 
 
Address:  
British Museum 
Great Russell Street 
London 
WC1B 3DG 
 
Proposal: Erection of a single storey structure in the front forecourt to provide an external 
search facility to the museum for a temporary period of 2 years (RETROSPECTIVE)  
 
Drawing Nos: EW-BG-PP-01; EW-BG-PP-02 rev B; EW-BG-PP-03; EW-BG-PP-04 rev 
A; EW-BG-PP-05 rev A; EW-BG-PP-06; Letter from the British Museum dated 
06/03/2020.  
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission subject to 
the following condition(s): 
 
Condition(s) and Reason(s): 
 
1 The proposed single storey security structure in the south forecourt hereby 

permitted is for a temporary period only and shall be removed from the site and 
the site made good by no more than 2 years from the date of this permission 
(21/08/2022). 
 
Reason: The type of structure is not such as the local planning authority is 
prepared to approve, other than for a limited period, in view of its appearance. 
The permanent retention of the structure would be contrary to the requirements 
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of policy D1 and D2 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017.  
 

2 The development hereby permitted shall be carried out in accordance with the 
following approved plans: 
 
EW-BG-PP-01; EW-BG-PP-02 rev B; EW-BG-PP-03; EW-BG-PP-04 rev A; 
EW-BG-PP-05 rev A; EW-BG-PP-06; Letter from the British Museum dated 
06/03/2020.  
 
Reason: For the avoidance of doubt and in the interest of proper planning. 
 

 
Informative(s): 
 

1  Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations 
and/or the London Buildings Acts that cover aspects including fire and 
emergency escape, access and facilities for people with disabilities and sound 
insulation between dwellings. You are advised to consult the Council's Building 
Control Service, Camden Town Hall, Judd St, Kings Cross, London NW1 2QS 
(tel: 020-7974 6941). 

 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with paragraph 38 of the National Planning 
Policy Framework 2019. 
 
You can find advice about your rights of appeal at: 
http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals/guidance/guidancecontent 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Director of Economy, Regeneration and Investment 

http://www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals/guidance/guidancecontent

